

Peterborough Airport Noise Liaison Group Meeting #4: Thursday December 8, 2016 5:00pm to 7:00pm in the Loomex Building

MINUTES

<u>Present:</u> Connie Hodson, Patricia Terryberry, Larry Piccinin, Dan Mansell, Trent Gervais, Bob Emmett, Gord Magee, Tony Appels, Cathy Montgomery

Observers: Nancy Hewitt, Brigid Ayotte, Eleanor Rath

Facilitator: Bob Beecher

Meeting commenced at 5:10 p.m.

 Motion to add item to the agenda for the next meeting. Tony Appels from Seneca College, Winston Maw from W.M. Aero and Cathy Montgomery to make a presentation regarding flight school operations at the airport.

Motion: Patricia Terryberry

Seconded: Tony Appels

DECISION: VOTE - CARRIED

2. <u>Motion</u> Request for clarification regarding "operating restrictions" as stated in letter from Allan Seabrooke, City of Peterborough dated 07 Nov 16.

Motion: Cathy Montgomery

Seconded: Patricia Terryberry

<u>DECISION:</u> VOTE - CARRIED



- One year assessment of the PANLG to be presented at the regularly scheduled meeting on 09 Mar 17.
- 4. Trent Gervais advised that the PANLG mandate would continue in 2016 with meetings scheduled for 09 Mar 17, 08 Jun 17, 14 Sep 17, 14 Dec 17.
- 5. Nancy Hewitt to provide information at the next meeting regarding the level of representation of the townships of Cavan South Monaghan and Otonabee have on the City of Peterborough's committee responsible for the development and expansion of the Peterborough Airport

NEXT STEPS:

Draft minutes will be posted on website

Next meeting: March 9, 2017 at 5:00p.m.

CLOSING REMARKS:

Meeting adjourned at 8:05P.M.